# VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO PARKS, FACILITIES AND BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 10:00 AM WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 9, 2019 MEETING

## **MINUTES**

#### **ATTENDEES**

Kathleen Hale Kathleen Esposito Bonnie Borman Lloyd Nagle, Service Director Ken Kvacek

### MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER AT 10:12 AM

#### MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 11, 2019 WERE REVIEWED AND APPROVED.

#### **SERVICE DIRECTOR'S REPORT:**

- Adirondock chairs to be brought under the Pavilion for BooVille and the Clambake, and to be protected for winter.
- Leaves will be mulched by lawn mowing
- Ken Kvacek asked that firewood be sought for the fire pit for upcoming events

# **OLD BUSINESS:**

- Review of preparations for Fall/Winter Parks projects: Fliers for the Clambake and Booville have been mailed to all residents. Games and candy have been purchased for Booville. Pumpkins may be donated, but otherwise must be purchased.
- Progress on <u>Nature Guides</u> for use of Park visitors was discussed. Samples provided by the Metro Parks were shown and discussed. Kathleen Hale suggested that translating the information into community accessible contexts would be a good Boy Scout project.
- <u>Certification</u> of Daffodil Hill as a Pollinator-friendly habitat was discussed. Kathleen Hale
  has applied for certification through the National Wildlife Federation. A plaque
  displaying Certification will be received, and made be displayed.

#### **NEW BUSINESS**:

- Ken Kvacek suggested that the Park could use two new picnic tables. These could be good Eagle Scout project.
- Kathleen Hale will talk with Chris Comstock about the Park Facebook page, to see if information about animal and plant species might be posted there.

The Committee congratulates Patrick Sheehan in attaining Eagle Scout status, and thanks him for the careful and exemplary construction of the Village Park's new observation deck.

**SETTING DATE AND TIME FOR NEXT MEETING:** November 11, 2019 at 9:00 at Village Hall.